Ravenscote PTA Minutes for 17th November 2021
(Held over Zoom)

Attendees: David Holloway (Treasurer and host for tonight’s meeting), 
Mrs Brookes (Deputy Head), Dean Stokes (Secretary), 
Louise Grainger, Louise Hamilton, Olivia Andrews, Kripa Joshi, Emma Fung

Apologies: Lucy Holmes (Chair)

1. Welcome – David welcomed and thanked everyone for attending the meeting and passed on good wishes to Lucy who is currently unwell.
2. Matter Arising from last meeting

The Get George Home mufti day, held on 21st Oct 2021, raised £900 for the family.
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The Fireworks (on 6th Nov 2021) was a success and all that helped (inc staff) were thanked for their contribution to the event. Aspects to be addressed in future are..
· Ensuring the card machines are not ‘income’ restricted. 
· Layout of the BBQ to be reviewed.

· Radio communications to be reviewed
· Long reach litter picking equipment requested.

· Difference in adult/child admission prices to be considered but the Early bird discount will continue.

It was suggested that perhaps classes/years could take ownership of certain aspects of future events/jobs.

Some local displays did not allow purchase of tickets on the gate so it was felt we had additional visitors on the night.

3. Future Events

Happy Bag Collection – this should be in the PTA dairy. Details to follow.
Christmas event – The PTA felt we may have missed the opportunity for this year, however next year a ‘children designed’ Christmas card may be considered as an October half term activity.
Olivia proposed an investigation into a future craft skills event.

New Year Disco – Olivia and Louise H. will take the lead in arranging this.
Leavers Book 2022 – Louise G. has posted an advert for assistance in organising this and has received some offers of help.

Parent quizzes was also suggested as a possible future event.

4. Safeguarding – Mrs Brookes reported that in future parent helpers and PTA members who attend during school times will be expected to sign and abide by the schools new Code of Conduct. This would be available via the  PTA website and will ensure safeguarding and confidentiality standards are upheld – Mrs Brookes to provide full details to the PTA once confirmed. In addition, any volunteers who might have unsupervised contact with children (e.g., second-hand school uniform shop) should be DBS checked.  
5.Finance Report 
The Firework event, provisionally, raised circa £18k profit.
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Cash is increasingly difficult to obtain. 
This might become an issue at future events.

It was suggested at future discos a token(s) could be purchased (via the website along with the ticket) and used to purchase the sweets/toys that would be available.

This may be beneficial to parents and will also prevent cash from being lost on the night.

6. School Report / Investment Cases

The staff appreciated the doughnuts as a ‘thank you’ from the PTA for their help at the fireworks event.
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Future requests for funding from the school to be considered are:
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Updating the pond/nature area
· Book banding

· History workshops

· Lego therapy 

Details for these requests are yet to be submitted to the PTA.

7. Appointment of new officers.
Olivia expressed her wish to take a post on the PTA and she informed us that she had some previous experiences that could be beneficial to the role.

Lucy will contact her and Louise H. who has also expressed an interest to get more involved.
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Without people volunteering to help the PTA events won’t happen, funds won’t be raised and the children won’t benefit from the extras the PTA assist with.

Please help whenever and with whatever you can. Thank you.
8. A.O.B – none mentioned
9. Next Meeting – (via Zoom)

Wednesday 19th January 2022

Meeting closed at 8:35pm
